SAS Board Minutes
April 26, 2022
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Michael Babbitt, Maureen Leong-Kee, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Lowell Spring, Michael Williams, Laurie Buswell, administrator
Absent: Jenny Ammon, Cynthia Donald
Guest: Chet Zenone
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

Wood Shop -- Tim called on Chet to give his announcement first. He is retiring as lead person for the SAS wood shop. He’s worked there for 20 years and gave a brief history of the work done, estimating roughly 600 wren nest boxes a year, for example. The good news is that Jon Jorgensen is going to take the lead job. Chet will continue to help out. The Board thanked Chet for all his volunteer work through the years.
March Minutes – Michael moved that the minutes be approved as submitted. Tim seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Board Elections at May Birder’s Night --  Tim said two member’s terms are ending this year. Mike Williams has agreed to another term (thank you Mike!). Tim said he still needs to contact Jenny Ammon about her intentions. The remaining Board members’ terms all expire next year. Maureen has said she will be stepping down. Tim asked members to consider who might be asked to step up. He said he will put another request in the Kestrel.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Kestrel – Mike Williams has taken over the editor slot from Melissa Young. He said the May edition is nearly finished and should be out on time. He will retain the copy deadline at the 15th of the month but plans to move his layout deadline so those getting a mailed copy will receive it by the 1st of the month.
Volunteers -- Tim asked about the possibility of a recognition of Melissa’s 10 years’ volunteering as editor. Laurie suggested having a dinner at the Nature Center and it was expanded to a pizza/soda event to honor all volunteers and recognize those who are retiring this year (there are several.) The event would be by invitation, possibly this fall.

There are Nature Center events coming up that will require volunteers. The Friends are having an Arbor Day event April 30 with a give-away of trees and shrubs. SAS will have an information table on woodpeckers. The week of May 21, Samantha is planning a Spring Bird Migration event, with a field trip on the first day. The Allaires have 27 volunteers signed up. There also have been some school events recently at the Nature Center, including a pollinator program. 

A Salem event at Englewood Park will be held again this year in August. SAS had a table at the 1st fair two or three years ago but then Covid cancelled subsequent events. The request is for volunteers to help with bird identification. There’s no need for other activities. Lowell said nest-box building could be offered.

Website – Tim said it’s looking good and features the Kestrel on Page 1 now. An Events calendar has been added and Mike said that the newest improvement is a membership page that works with PayPal. 
Education – Kathy Patterson has conducted a couple of classes recently at Abiqua and Gervais schools. Judy said she had a class last week and one planned next week. She may do a program in May at Luckiamute but has not heard back from them. Laurie Aguirre has borrowed Judy’s materials and is doing 3 classes. Lowell said he’s working with Dallas Community School providing them with materials such as animal pelts and skulls. No one has stepped up as yet to lead the Education efforts. Things are happening “ad hoc,” but Tim said some coordination is needed because we need to compile information for the annual report.
Field Trips – In Cynthia’s absence, Tim referred to the website and Kestrel listings.

Birder’s Night – In Harry’s absence, Tim reported that they are looking at a new venue (Scottish Rite Temple) because of ongoing audio-visual issues at Broadway Commons. Tim said things have been better at Broadway Commons of late. 
Motus update – Tim reported that the state accepted the list of materials and vendors so Harry should begin purchases soon. The cost of fencing to protect the tower was an issue but Graham has said his crew may be able to put that up, saving money. 
Office Update 
Laurie said things are going well except for a few remaining glitches with email, which Mike has been working on. He said he may have to try another application. Even the “experts” haven’t been able to figure out the problem. 
Nature Center update
Grant requests --  Tim updated the Board on grant request opportunities that have come up. Tim, Michael and Carolyn met over Zoom this week about a grant through Fish and Wildlife that looks like a good fit for the Dave Marshall classroom. Tim has been working on a narrative and locating information to complete the various forms required. Grants up to $250,000 can be funded but require a match. The question is whether money already put into the project by SAS will count. Another question is whether getting the grant would delay the project if the start date preceded receipt of funds. Tim has set up a One Drive folder with the draft grant materials.

Another possibility brought up by Matt Hastie in today’s DMT call is a $5 million federal highway grant that would match well with the education nodes at Dave Marshall and elsewhere on the Center grounds. Tim said Bobbie Allaire is working on a CLEAR grant for the pollinator nodes.

Weekly Nature Center Operations Team – Tim said this new team meets every Wednesday at 2 p.m. They are focusing now on the April 30 Arbor Day and May Migration week events.

Security – Tim said the Refuge has stepped up efforts in the wake of a rash of car break-ins and damage. They had a security analysis team evaluate the situation. Trail cameras are in place now at Rail Trail, the Nature Center gate and elsewhere with signage warning that surveillance is in place, The hope is that if someone calls to report an incident, the Refuge can capture a license plate from camera footage and follow up with enforcement/
DMT notes – These will be shared.
Financial Report – Tim said things look good six months into the year. Income is at $16,000, compared to $6,000 last year, thanks to strong individual donations and response to the end-of-year appeal. Donors continue to be generous with their support. Expenses are in line except for some inflation increases. He said he still expects to end the year with about an $8,000 surplus if the last two appeal letters do well. He also still wants to get another CLEAR grant for education scholarships.
Budget for 2021-22 – With the proposed budget showing the $8,000 surplus, Tim asked the Board approve the document. Judy seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. Tim said he will write an article for the Kestrel to inform membership. 
 Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Next Board meeting: 6 p.m. May 24 via Zoom
